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Dear   

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

Although your application was not filed in a timely manner, the Board found it in the interest of 

justice to waive the statute of limitations and consider your case on its merits.  A three-member 

panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 30 April 2024.  

The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon request.  Your 

allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative regulations 

and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material considered 

by the Board consisted of your applications, together with all material submitted in support 

thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations, and policies. 

 

The Board carefully considered your request to remove the 16 April 2012 and 24 April 2012 

Record of Unauthorized Absence (UA) from your official record.  You also requested that your 

Pay Entry Base Date (PEBD) and Active Duty Service Date (ADSD) be adjusted to 11 April 

2011.  The Board considered your claim that you experienced unforeseen delay to duty due to 

missing a flight caused by adverse weather conditions.  You further claim that you promptly 

contacted your chain of command, requested an extension of leave, and you were instructed to 

report to the Beach Detachment the following day.  The Board also considered your assertion 

that you had no prior disciplinary actions and your UA was never the subject of a Discharge 

Review Board, Executive Officer Instruction, or Non-Judicial Punishment. 

 

In this regard, the Board noted on 16 April 2012 you were UA and missed ship’s movement.  

Ultimately, you surrendered to  Detachment located at Naval Station ,  on 

17 April 2012.  Further, the Board noted, pursuant to MILPERSMAN 1070/606, an unauthorized 

absence record (NAVPERS 1070/606) is used to record periods of unauthorized absence in 

excess of 24 hours.  The Board considered your claims but determined you provided insufficient 






